
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10 June 2011 
            
Newsletter No 33 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 13 June 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Brianna Anderson  Nursery 
For using materials creatively to 

make a space shuttle. 

  Hassain Usman  RW 
For independently making a 

diva lamp. 

   Takiyree Levy-Grant   RG 
For making good progress with 

his reading. 

   Asim Rahman 1B 
For trying really hard to follow 

simple instructions and recognise 
coins up to 10p. 

Zaynab Begum  1/2H 
For rewriting the story of 

Matthew in our R.E. lesson. 

Alfredo Robinson   2S 
For making a fantastic effort to 
improve his work in all areas. 

  Anjuma Begum 3L 
For working hard in maths to 

complete her addition. 

Avneet Sekhon  3/4MW 
For identifying the net to 

make an octahedron. Then 
constructing it independently. 

 Isla Sutton  4W 
For writing a fantastic recount. 

     Gurdeep Dhaliwal 5B 
For always working hard in maths 

lessons. 

Xantaine Campbell   5/6S 
For growing in confidence in 

maths lessons 

  Ahsanul Miah  6SH 
For developing his skills in 

pencil drawing and producing 
various faces. 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 3/4MW 
Spick and Span 2S 

Attendance RG 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5B  Runners up - 2S 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Tuesday 7 June 2011. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Imani Brown     1B  

For letting another child borrow 
her cardigan when they were 

cold. 

Paranvir Aoulik   3L          
For tucking the chairs in around 
the class so no one trips over 

them.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Phillips Idowu, Christine Ohuruogu, Andreas Thorkildsen, Carmelita Jeter and Sanya Richards-Ross are just some of the big names so far 
to join the star-studded line-up, but all eyes are currently on the re-match of Asafa Powell versus Tyson Gay, the contest that set the 
Aviva British Grand Prix alight in 2010 and was one of the races of the season.  What's more, Jamaican and American athletes will be 
keen to acquaint themselves with a city they are bound for the following year, when Birmingham becomes the pre-Olympic holding camp 
for both the USA and Jamaican teams. 

 
Tickets for Athletics at Alexander Stadium in July 
We will soon have tickets available for an athletics meeting at Alexander Stadium on Sunday 10 July 
2011 (see advert above). These tickets will be distributed on a first come first served basis. Please 
inform your child’s class teacher if you require tickets and how many.  There is a maximum of 4 
tickets per family. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children break up on 
Thursday 21 July 2011 
and return to school on 

Monday 5 September 2011  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


